

BRANDYWINE SCHOOL of WIZARDRY

This document includes descriptions for various leadership roles for which we welcome students to apply if they feel that they match the qualifications.

Prefect process - Page 2

Head student - Page 3

Apprentice - Page 4

Assistants - Page 5

Professor's helper - Page 5

Important dates, application process, and a note to parents - Page 5

Prefect Process

At least 13 years old

Participant of our wizarding programs for at least 2 years (attendance of at least 2 camps)

Be registered for at least one full day week of camp in the upcoming summer and able to arrive at least 30 minutes prior to the start and stay 30 minutes after the end of each camp day.

Committed to attend a prefect training held Sunday, June 6th 10-11am.

Committed to attend the Annual House Cup fundraiser for the local library. All wizarding as well as BLC team members volunteer their time preparing and/or hosting this event. It will be held the evening of Saturday, August 21, 2021.

Take part in application process. Students must complete and submit a prefect application. Contact Brandywine School of Wizardry to receive an application. These can be requested starting Feb 15. All applications must be received by May 7.

Acceptance will be based on the following -

Completed application

Have demonstrated past, clear examples of the following -

Being responsible

Inclusive of all students

Actively engaged in wizarding camp activities and maintaining the magic

Exhibit leadership qualities in a manner that is friendly

A student is not guaranteed to be selected as a prefect. If multiple students are applying to be a prefect for the same week and location and have exhibited the qualities we seek in a prefect, we will use a lottery system to select a name. When possible, we may have more than one prefect at a location depending on the size of the program. At times, this may mean that prefects may not receive final notice of the position until closer to the start of camp due to registration numbers. In these cases, a later training date would be planned.

Head Student Process

At least 14 years old

Participant of our wizarding programs for at least 3 years (attendance of at least 3 camps)

Be planning to register for at least one week of camp in the upcoming summer and able to arrive at least 30 minutes early prior to the start of each camp day.

Committed to attend a head student training held Sunday, June 6th 10-11am.

Committed to attend the Annual House Cup fundraiser for the local library. All wizarding as well as BLC team members volunteer their time preparing and/or hosting this event. It will be held the evening of Saturday, August 21st, 2021.

Take part in application process. Students must complete and submit a head student application. Contact Brandywine School of Wizardry to receive an application. These can be requested starting Feb 15. All applications must be received by May 7.

Acceptance will be based on the following -

Completed application

Have demonstrated past, clear examples of the following –

Being responsible

Inclusive of all students

Actively engaged in wizarding camp activities

Exhibit leadership qualities in a manner that is friendly

If multiple students are applying to be a head student for the same week and location and have exhibited the qualities we seek for this position, we will use a lottery system to select a name. When possible, we may have more than one head student at a location depending on the size of the program. At times, this may mean that head students may not receive final notice of the position until closer to the start of camp due to registration numbers. In these cases, a later training date would be planned.

Head students differ from prefects in age, experience in our program, and demonstrate the ability to handle more responsibilities than those that a prefect would be assigned.

Apprentice Process - First level at which students do not need to register for camp

At least 16 years old

At least 3 years (attendance of at least 3 camps)

Eligible to receive service hours

Committed to apprentice for at least one week of camp and to arrive at least 45 minutes prior to the start of each camp day.

Committed to attend training held Sunday, June 6th, 10 AM and assist in the training of prefects and head students

Committed to attend the Annual House Cup fundraiser for the local library. All wizarding as well as BLC team members volunteer their time preparing and/or hosting this event. It will be held the evening of Saturday, August 21st, 2021.

Take part in application process. Students must complete and submit an apprentice application. Contact Brandywine School of Wizardry to receive an application. These can be requested starting Feb 1. All applications must be received by May 7.

Acceptance will be based on the following -

Completed application

Have demonstrated past, clear examples of the following -

Being responsible

Inclusive of all students

Actively engaged in wizarding camp activities

Exhibit leadership qualities in a manner that is friendly

If multiple students are applying to be an apprentice for the same week and location and have exhibited the qualities we seek for this position, we will use a lottery system to select a name. When possible, we may have more than one apprentice at a location depending on the size of the program. At times, this may mean that apprentices may not receive final notice of the position until closer to the start of camp due to registration numbers. In these cases, a later training date would be planned.

Apprentices differ from head students in age, experience in our program, and demonstrate the ability to handle more responsibilities than those that a head student would be assigned.

Paid Assistant

Once a student reaches 17 years of age, s/he is eligible to apply to be an assistant. Though applicants for this position who have been part of our program in the past may have an advantage, we are open to new applicants and have thrived with their involvement in our program.

Committed to attend training held Sunday, June 6^{th} , 10 AM and assist in the training of prefects and head students

Committed to attend the Annual House Cup fundraiser for the local library. All wizarding as well as BLC team members volunteer their time preparing and/or hosting this event. It will be held the evening of Saturday, August 21st, 2021.

Contact Brandywine Learning Center to apply 610-827-5678.

Professor's Helpers

This role is offered to registered students who are older than 13 years old, and who wish to assist the wizarding staff when possible while also attending the camp.

Important Dates

Process to apply to be a prefect, head girl/boy, or apprentice officially opens February 15.

All applications must be received by May 7.

All students applying for one of these positions must be available for training on Sunday, June 6th.

The application process and a note to parents

When students apply for any of the positions noted in this paperwork, we speak with the "professors" who have worked with that student to glean their insights regarding readiness and suitability. We then consider the student's application, availability, and the manner in which each has communicated their interest. We heavily consider how much a student is involved in the application and communication process and how much a parent is involved. Since students will bear the responsibilities involved with a position, parental involvement during the application process sends a signal that the student may not yet be ready to take on a role independently.